[bookmark: _GoBack]Foundation Notes-May 8, 2024 
 
1. Called to order at 1:01 pm. 

2. All 5 members were present. 

3. Eloise updated committee members about her health issues.  She hopes not to have surgery and, therefore, the need to consider cancelling future meetings. 

4. One correction was made to February 14, 2024, Foundation Meeting notes and then they was approved. 


5.Carrie Toennis explained the financials from January 2024 on.   

A.  Two T-Bills are in KeyBanc Capital Market accounts.  One for $50,000 and one for $100,000. 

B.  When they mature, we will buy them back again at current rates.
 
C.   The one for $50,000 matured in January of 2024 and we reinvested it in T-Bills again. 

D.  There is approximately $48,000 in our checking account at KeyBanc. 

E.  We might want to consider placing that money into a money market or savings account which earns interest.  It didn’t really matter when interest rates were so low but it might be a good idea with interest rates being higher. 

F.  Carrie will prepare some options for us to consider for where some of our checking account money might go in order to earn interest but also have liquidity so that we can get to it when we want to fund projects for the community.  She will have that for us in June or July. 

6. New Business 

A.Matt Martella requested $2500 to $3600 for new trees and tree replacements. 

B.  Matt also requested $1655 for 9 rolls of bulk wire and assorted bulbs for burned out Christmas lights. 

C.  A lengthy discussion ensued after which a motion was made by Terry Schumacher and seconded by Becky Cole to allot $5000 for trees for the golf course. 

D.  The request for the Christmas lights was tabled until September pending further information about “Fish Lights” which would be more expensive but would allow the Clubhouse to be lit at times other than Christmas throughout the year.  These lights would also cut down on maintenance costs for putting up and taking down the Christmas lights every year.  Matt will research costs as well as what the lights might look like here at Heather Gardens. 

E.  The Marquee discussed in February has now gone to the Restaurant Committee. 

F.  The planter boxes discussed previously were taken off Matt’s list due to lack of enough personnel to create and maintain them. 


7.  Possible agenda items for next month: 
A.  Members of the Foundation Committee would like to see us fund one large project every year in order to fulfill our charge of providing the community with enhancements for all to enjoy. 

B.  In order to do this without depleting our resources, we will need to discuss potential fund-raising ideas to keep the checking account at a healthy amount. 


8.  Committee Members would like to see a list of potential needs during the last quarter of the year so that we can make sure our money is liquid for our use. 


9.  Meeting Adjourned at 1:48 pm. 
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